University Resources Council Minutes

Meeting Number 6








November 18, 2008


Meeting called to order at 1:00 PM by Chair Pat Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Pat Kearney, Douglas Harris, Marianne Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Lou Caron, Forouzan Golshani, Linda Day, Craig Fleming, Jessica Zacher, Margaret Costa, Jalal Torabzadeh, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Eileen Wakiji, and David Dowell. 
1.  The agenda was approved.
2.  Minutes of meeting #5 Nov. 4, 2008 were approved.
3.  Announcements

a. Chancellor’s message regarding system-wide impaction. Our campus was not planning on increasing enrollment, so this may not impact our planning. 
b. Legislative Analyst’s Report from the special session. The report suggests an annual budget shortfall of $22 billion for some years to come, on top of the $28 billion shortfall for this year. Recommended reductions in education include $132 million for 2008-2009 and another $132 million for 2009-2010. 
4.  New Business:

a. Presentation on enrollment issues from AVP Enders, AVP Novack, and Vice Provost Dowell. The campus enrollment strategy was to reduce our over-enrollment during a 2-year period. Despite our efforts, enrollment held steady due to higher acceptance rates, increasing continuation rates, and increasing unit load. This means that our enrollment is about what it was last year, so we still have 1,355 FTE over enrollment for 2008-2009 that we will need to cut for 2009-2010. Yet our freshmen applications are up by approximately 6% and upper division transfer applications are up 31%.
The campus is taking several actions to reduce over enrollment. We will likely reduce our freshmen class for 2009 by 900. For the spring semester 2009, transfer admissions are closed for everything except engineering and nursing. Upper-division transfer applicants will be ranked by GPA based on space available, unless they are from Long Beach City College, in which case they will admitted on CSU standards.

Typically we aim at slightly above target to avoid the repercussions of under-enrollment. This year we have permission to come in slightly under target. We will honor the local guarantee, expect for impacted majors. 
Another policy that will be in place for fall 2009 changes rules regarding repeating and withdrawing from classes. This policy is designed to move students through the system efficiently, which can reduce overall FTE. 
David Dowell spoke about the campus commitment to protect the spring schedule and offer enough courses for our students. He expressed his belief that the campus leadership is committed to maintaining our graduation rate and providing instruction. The first 1/3 of the anticipated budget cuts for 2008-2009 will not be taken from instruction. There remaining 2/3 are being hammered out during the legislative special session but it is anticipated that instruction will not be cut. 
b. The three taskforces reported on progress. All three are still collecting data and have on-going meetings planned. Each group stayed after the meeting to confer. 
5.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:30. 
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson
ajohnso7@csulb.edu

(These minutes have not been approved.)
